
  MINUTES OF THE 

PUBLIC HEARING  

OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATION 

NEWARK VALLEY CENTRAL SCHOOL 

DISTRICT 
 

May 9, 2011 
 

 

A Public Hearing on the Newark Valley Central School District Budget for 

the 2011-2012 school year began at 7:01 p.m. The following Board Members 

were in attendance: Randal Kerr, James Phillips, Thomas Darpino, Anthony 

Tavelli, Robert Bennett, Susan Watson and Scott Parmelee. The following 

school personnel were in attendance: Ryan Dougherty, Ji Katchuk, Jacqueline 

O’Donnell, Sheila Bertoni, Diane Arbes, Robert Rodgers, Suzanne Lachman, 

Patrick Patterson, Robin Novi, Patti Engbith, Renee Callahan and Tina 

Engelhard. There were ten visitors.  

 

Superintendent Dougherty and Ji Katchuk, School Business Executive, pre-

sented an overview of the Proposed Budget for the 2011-2012 school year, 

reviewed the two propositions that will be on the ballot, shared information 

regarding the two Board of Education seats, and reviewed voter 

qualifications.  

 

Superintendent Dougherty opened the meeting to comments from the 

community: 

 

Renee Callahan, Newark Valley, New York, requested clarification of the 

Education Jobs Fund. 

 

Dave Horton, Owego, New York, spoke on the need for a higher tax levy. 

 

The Board began regular session at 7:32 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

Tina A. Engelhard 

District Clerk 
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